Pastor Sample Letter - Past Givers
Dear ___________,

The Annual Bishop’s Appeal is an opportunity for all of us to participate in the Church’s mission of witnessing to the hope of Christ’s Love.  The ministries, activities, and services funded by the Appeal bring His love and mercy, truth, and life to others. Our charity is an expression of love for God and neighbor and is an important part of the life of the Church.  The work of Christ can only be carried out through the charity, sacrifice, and generosity of the members of the Church.

As a past giver to this important effort, I ask that you help continue this important work for the sake of God’s kingdom.  I ask for your prayerful and generous response to support the work of Christ throughout our diocese.  I invite you to discern in prayer your gift to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal.  If it is helpful for your discernment, please know that your most recent gift to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal was $______.  Your gift was deeply appreciated.
This year, I ask our parish families to consider making a new sacrificial gift to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal. Please prayerfully consider how you may be able to support the work of the Church through our parish and our diocese. As a reminder, each year the Bishop’s Appeal directly impacts our parish and its ministries.  This year we have earmarked our over-goal funds towards ________________________________.  Gifts of all sizes are needed and appreciated.

Thank you for your consideration to my request.

Gratefully yours in Christ,

For your convenience, you may make your donation online, at diocesefwsb.org/aba.

Pastor Sample Letter - New Givers
Dear ___________,

The Annual Bishop’s Appeal is an opportunity for all of us to participate in the Church’s mission of witnessing to the hope of Christ’s Love.  The ministries, activities, and services funded by the Appeal bring His love and mercy, truth, and life to others. These services and ministries include educating the future priests of our diocese, operating our Catholic Schools Offices which supports our 43 diocesan Catholic Schools, supporting our local branch of Catholic Charities and providing financial support for the retired priests of our diocese.

The Annual Bishop’s Appeal can also support our parish and our activities. When we exceed our parish fundraising goal for the Appeal (doing our part), we keep 100% of the the funds we raise that are beyond our goal.  This year our parish goal is _(Dollar Amount).  I would like us to attempt to raise (Goal + Cost of Parish Project).  We will use the excess  (Dollar Amount) to do (Parish Project or Ministry). 
Our charity is an expression of love for God and neighbor and is an important part of the life of the Church.  The work of Christ can only be carried out through the charity, sacrifice, and generosity of the members of the Church. Therefore I ask for your prayerful and generous response to support the work of Christ throughout our diocese.  I invite you to discern in prayer your gift to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal.

This year, I ask all our parish families to consider making a new sacrificial gift to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal. Please prayerfully consider how you may be able to support the work of the Church through our parish and our diocese. If you have never supported the Annual Bishop’s Appeal in the past I ask you to consider a gift of $1 per day or $1 per week. Gifts of all sizes are needed and appreciated.
Thank you for your consideration to my request.

Gratefully yours in Christ,

For your convenience, you may make your donation online, at diocesefwsb.org/aba.

Thank you letter 1
Dear ______________,

With great joy and gratitude I write to you to express my deepest appreciation for your generous gift of $________ to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal.  

Our contributions to support the work of Christ are sincere expressions of love for our Lord and the work of His Church.  Our sacrifices for Christ’s mission declare our calling and response as disciples of Christ.

By giving to the Appeal, we express our desire to give to others as we share the love God has given us.  That expression of love is spread throughout our diocese, in the form of ministries and services, as we seek to spread the light of His love.
Thank you for your loving witness to our Lord Jesus Christ and for your financial support for the work of his Church. May our Lord bless you, and may his kingdom live in our hearts forever!

Gratefully yours in Christ,

Thank you letter 2
Dear ______________,

Please accept this letter as an expression of my heartfelt gratitude for your generous gift of $________ to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal.  Your generosity makes possible the work of Christ throughout our diocese.  
Your sacrifice for the work of Christ is truly an expression of love and friendship with our Lord Jesus Christ.  By giving of yourself for His mission, you become more like Him who gave Himself completely for our sake.

Our expression of love for Christ is not something that we give, as much as it is something that we receive, because generosity can only be found in God.  Generosity cannot be imitated outside of God and when we are generous we are Christ-like.  Thank you for your faithful witness to our Lord Jesus Christ.

I will keep your family in my prayers and I ask you to pray for me.  May God bless you!  May our Blessed Mother intercede for you always!
Sincerely yours in Christ,

Follow up letter 1
Dear ___________,

Please accept this letter as a follow up to my invitation to discern in prayer your gift to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal.  The Appeal funds the ministries, services and programs by which we serve those in need and proclaims the Gospel of Jesus Christ in charity.  This work of Christ throughout our diocese is made possible by your sacrifice for the good of the Church.  

The Bishop’s Appeal also helps our parish, because this year all funds over our parish goal will be returned to our parish and used for ______________________________.

Our parish records indicate that we have not heard from you this year.  If you have already pledged to the Appeal and it has not yet been recorded, thank you.  I am most grateful for your sacrifice.  If you have overlooked my original request, please prayerfully consider joining me and our parish family in funding the work of Christ throughout our diocese.  For your convenience, a pledge card and return envelope are enclosed, or you may visit our website to make your donation online, at diocesefwsb.org/aba.
Please join me in serving the needs of people throughout our diocese.

Thank you for your prayerful and generous response to my request.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Follow Up Letter 2
Dear ___________,

Please accept this letter as a follow up to my invitation to discern in prayer your gift to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal.  The Appeal funds ministries and services by which we serve those in need and proclaim the Gospel of Jesus Christ in charity.  This work of Christ throughout our diocese is made possible by your sacrifice for the good of the Church.  

The Bishop’s Appeal is a means to actively practice our faith by sacrificing for the sake of others.  Our inspiration for giving to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal is simply an act of faith, a faith which works through love.  The ultimate inspiration for me, and for you, is an act of faith to practice the two great commandments: love of God and love of neighbor.  

Our parish records indicate that we have not heard from you this year.  If you have already pledged to the Annual Bishop’s Appeal and it has not yet been recorded by our parish office, thank you.  I am most grateful for your sacrifice.  If you have overlooked my original request, please prayerfully consider joining me, and thousands of others, in funding the work of Christ throughout our diocese.  For your convenience, a pledge card and return envelope are enclosed, or you may visit our website to make your donation online, at diocesefwsb.org/aba.
Thank you for your prayerful consideration to my request.

Gratefully yours in Christ,

